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This advisory bulletin does not constitute legal advice and is subject to change.  Licensees are encouraged to seek 
legal counsel to ensure their operations comply with all applicable laws and rules. 

 

Marijuana Liability Insurance 
Public Act 55 of 2021 amended the Michigan Regulation and Taxation of 
Marihuana Act (MRTMA) to add section 11a, which prohibits licensees from 
selling or transferring marijuana to a minor or to a person who is visibly 
intoxicated at the time of the sale. This section also allows individuals – who 
suffer damage or are personally injured by a minor or a visibly intoxicated person 
– to take action against the licensee who sold or transferred the marijuana. 

PA 55 of 2021 takes effect on October 11, 2021. On that date, marijuana retailers 
and marijuana microbusiness licensees are required to have and maintain 
marijuana liability insurance. The insurance must be provided by a licensed and 
admitted insurance company in Michigan in a minimum amount of $50,000.00 for 
actions brought against the licensee under section 11a of the MRTMA.  

Marijuana retailer and marijuana microbusiness licensees authorized to sell 
marijuana at a temporary marijuana event must also obtain marijuana liability 
insurance, which covers sales or transfers of marijuana that will occur at the 
temporary marijuana event.  

Failure to hold and maintain the required marijuana liability insurance or provide 
it to the MRA in a timely fashion, may result in disciplinary action against the 
licensee. 

Proof of marijuana liability insurance may be shown by submitting the full 
insurance policy to the MRA and uploading it to the licensee’s marijuana retailer 
or marijuana microbusiness license record via Accela Citizen Accela (ACA), or 
submitting it via email to MRA-AdultUseLicensing@michigan.gov.  

Please review the MRTMA for the full language of section 11a.  

Existing Licensees (Licensed before 10/11/21) 

On October 11, 2021, marijuana retailers and marijuana microbusinesses 
currently licensed under the MRTMA must hold the required marijuana liability 
insurance. Marijuana retailers and microbusinesses must submit proof of the 
required marijuana liability insurance to the MRA at license renewal. 

http://www.legislature.mi.gov/documents/2021-2022/publicact/pdf/2021-PA-0055.pdf
https://www.legislature.mi.gov/(S(v5zk4llqumhlq2he53wiopo4))/documents/mcl/pdf/mcl-Initiated-Law-1-of-2018.pdf
https://www.legislature.mi.gov/(S(v5zk4llqumhlq2he53wiopo4))/documents/mcl/pdf/mcl-Initiated-Law-1-of-2018.pdf
https://aca-prod.accela.com/MIMM/Default.aspx
mailto:MRA-AdultUseLicensing@michigan.gov
https://www.legislature.mi.gov/(S(v5zk4llqumhlq2he53wiopo4))/documents/mcl/pdf/mcl-Initiated-Law-1-of-2018.pdf
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New Licensees (Licensed on or after 10/11/21) 

Marijuana retailers and marijuana microbusinesses licensed on or after October 
11, 2021, must obtain and submit proof of the required marijuana liability 
insurance to the MRA within 60 days after the marijuana retailer or marijuana 
microbusiness license is issued. Proof of the insurance must also be provided at 
license renewal. 

Questions may be sent to the Marijuana Regulatory Agency via email at MRA-
Adult-Use-Marijuana@michigan.gov. 
 
For more information about the Marijuana Regulatory Agency, please visit 
www.michigan.gov/MRA. 

mailto:MRA-Adult-Use-Marijuana@michigan.gov
mailto:MRA-Adult-Use-Marijuana@michigan.gov
http://www.michigan.gov/lara

